Cllr P McLain Feb 2025 update Mon 10/02/2025 12:47

Couple of minor updates. As you will be aware, the consultation TRO for the main road
(attached) closes by noon on Friday 24" January 2024. |did contact the Road safety team
(cc’d Nick) to see if we could wrap the 20 mph proposals into that consultation.

As discussed at the last meeting, an alternative is to use the Highways Local pot for the
forthcoming financial council year. Given that last week the Government decided that
Gloucestershire would still be going ahead with elections on 1.5.25 (although elections to
a subsequent unitary is still a requirement), this will therefore be available from 2.5.25.

A number of residents have raised concerns about ASB / flytipping / breaches of planning in
various areas across the ward. I’ve been in discussions with Lousie Broughton, the GCC Lead
Officer with the Traveller Community who has been working with Inspector Grant White. To
repeat their previous advice, please encourage anyone who may have concerns within the
parish to ensure they are reported via the police to help “gather intel” and assist with accurate
records and subsequent potential action. (Lousie is arranging a further meeting with the police,
the enforcement team from TBC and hopefully the EA and national highways to address a range
of issues.)



